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Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance

sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
M/C Meeting held at Bootle CC on Thursday 11th August 2011 at 6.00pm: 

Present:

Eric Hadfield (President)



John Rotheram (Cricket Chair) 

Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 



Malcolm Barber (Hon Treas)

Alan Bristow (Club and Ground Chair)

John Williams (Publicity and Sponsorship Chair)


	Agenda item


	Recorded Minute



	Agenda item


	Recorded Minutes



	1

Apologies


	· Mike Leddy was not well and had given his apologies, CW had been to his house this evening to try to give him a lift door to door but Mike was not well enough to attend. 

· M/C was concerned and sent him their best wishes.



	2a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The July 2011 minutes were signed by the President as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
· The Action points were considered. 

	2b

Matters arising


	· Most of these would be taken en passant as usual.



	3a            

Hon Treasurer’s Report


	· Subscriptions 

Liverpool, St H Recs and Southport & Birkdale had not paid their subscriptions as yet and were being fined as per the process.

· Figures of account

These were stated.

· Accounting: 

MB had evaluated several systems in detail i.e.  SAGE et al, none was perfect. MB had decided to go down our own bespoke route. It would be Excel based so as to interlock with EH's data output.

EH was asked if he would now modify his spreadsheet so that the column headings matched MB's in the accounting package, that way they would merge on a single click.

4 different exemplars were distributed, an Invoice, a Statement, and two Profit/Loss sheets, one brief and a possible monthly account, the other more detailed and for MB to use etc. MB also had an entry sheet in use as a work sheet. See Appendix 3.

The system did not produce balance sheets; the auditor did that at the moment. The system would make things much easier for MB.

M/C was highly impressed and unanimously thanked MB for his work here.

· Laptops: 

The purchase of these could be extended down Div 1 and 2 as provisionally planned but MB had a caveat. We needed the Prem teams to be running properly first and they were not. TCS live-update was only being used by about half of them, this was not good enough. 

M/C discussed the rollout of computers into Div 1 and 2. MB made clear that we had the funds to do this. There was the issue over relegated clubs in Div 2. Computers would have to be returned. They would have to be signed for on this basis. Winter training meetings were essential. We should be thinking of this now. A meeting would be convened for this purpose as soon as possible after the end of the season.

After further discussion it was unanimously agreed that the computers should be rolled out in full to both Div 1 and Div2 clubs.

The PQS programme would need a little support for the remaining clubs; the exact figure was not known but would be several hundred pounds. 



	3b 

Website matters


	· lpoolcomp

· Changing buttons

The intention was to make the site more user- friendly and to reduce the number of clicks before getting to results etc.

· Match Reports

JW informed that many clubs wrote excellent reports on play cricket and that these deserved a wider audience. It was a journalistic input from the clubs and a resource that was not being utilised fully. 

· play-cricket

· SHR complaint

This had been raised on Cr Co, EH had looked into this in detail. The ARS was correct SHR was wrong, the fine was in order and "stood". 



	4

Club & Ground Chair’s Report


	· Caldy outfield update

There were no changes relative to the Cr Co position. It was an end of season task. JR's inspection had cleared the switch for the Caldy 2nd XI in Sept to the 3rd XI ground strictly as a "one off". Caldy had been notified.

· PQS update

These were all completed; SHR, SP, Maghull and Alder had all been sent recently. This was in time for EoS work which was a big step forward.

It was unanimously agreed that Clubs 35 and 36 needed to de done as well in 2012 i.e. BHP + the play off club.

We had offered PQS to BStM and Sutton twice now and it had been declined on both occasions. It was unanimously agreed to leave it there with these two club, they had had fair chance and we had shown due diligence.

· C&G Inspections of Feeder Leagues and BHP

AB had made his presentation to S&D CL 01 08 2011. Only 1 club, Prescott & Odyssey CC, felt ready for a play off in 2011. 

AB had made the same presentation to the Merseyside CC. 10 clubs were present. Mossley Hill CC was not represented. Aigburth did not want to be considered. Old Xavs did. 

M/C unanimously accepted the Cr Co recommendation for the basis of the play-off game on Sun 18th Sept at Sefton Park CC i.e. the use of the BFS L&DCC Ray Digman KO Cup regulations in full. CW would write to SP CC thanking them for offering their club in this way. MCUA would supply the umpires. 

The umpire's reports (tranche 3) had been posted on the website. There had been little feedback this time. ABBs had been passed on to MB. 

AB was very concerned about some of the Spirit marks. 
C&G inspections had all been done with the exceptions of Maghull and Sutton, Lytham's was promised.


	5

Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report


	· Phil Lovgreen  

The matter was discussed at length.

· Match Reports / Reports in the Press

These were continuing very successfully.

· PoM Awards

The 3 awards and the options were discussed in detail, it was finally unanimously agreed that the awards should go to 

Prem: Josh Hine

Div 1: Steven Nealey

Div 2: Mike Bimpson (sic) and MB would put these on the site.

Representative Shirts. 
MB reported that these were now old and bore the name of the wrong sponsor. Ted Williams wanted them out of his house. There would be sponsorship of new Rep Shirts and also some sponsorship of Junior Cricket. JW and MB had talked about this and JW was to take time to consider the options here. This was a good way to put the balance surplus to good use and get the money to the grass roots.



	6

Cricket Chair’s Report

	· Matters arising from the Cr Co meeting 02 08 2011

The minutes had been checked and released. It was agreed that there was little point in going over the Cr Co agenda yet again. Not having been at that meeting did not mean that the matter was to be re debated from scratch, this meeting should simply accept or reject the Cr Co recommendations

· FWH and dual registration

This had been triggered by a complaint from Highfield CC. EH read out passages from Playing Regs that showed that it was in order to do this - prior to July 31st and M/C unanimously agreed but needed clarifying for the future. EH would notify FWH and Highfield.

· Saj Khan Bootle/Northern/SP

· The matter was raised again, CW ran through the events in this lengthy episode. 

Phil Cooper had emailed again on 2nd August 2011 relating to the registration of Saj Khan by Bootle CC and requesting a reconsideration of the matter by Cr Co at their meeting on Tuesday 2nd August 2011.
The matter was raised on Cr Co and discussed at length, CW had read out the whole letter in its entirety and circulated it amongst the Cr Co. Cr Co was pleased that three members of Cr Co now present were hearing this matter for the first time not having been present at the two previous meeting when the matter was previously discussed.
The additional information provided was welcomed. It was not now in dispute that S Kahn was properly and fully registered at Sefton Park CC at the beginning of this season; that temporary confusion was now clarified to everyone's satisfaction. SP CC was satisfied that this was an accurate statement of the SP CC position in the early part of this season.
After much discussion Cricket Committee recognised a dichotomy here. It was agreed that, while we had to apply the regulations fairly and be consistent, there were two possible and contradictory principles at work here in respect of S Khan.
those on registration high lit in yellow by CW in the email 
and
Cr Co's careful decision to, in this the first year of full registration applying to third and lower teams, allow Cat 1b and 3b players to register and play for no higher than team 3 and on the same basis as other Cat 1a and Cat 2 players, up to the 31st July and then to put the matter to the clubs as a proposal to AGM 2012. Several such players have been accepted on this basis in June/July having gone through recent Cr Co's and been ratified by M/C. They could therefore be registered up to 48 hours later and did not need registration by the preceding Wed. Spirit was the key. S Khan seemed covered by this. We had agreed to propose this to AGM 2012. 

It was agreed by Cr Co that the second of these principles should apply in the case of S Khan.
In consequence no points etc were to be deducted from Bootle CC and 25 points will not be awarded to Northern CC - as originally actioned by Mike Leddy and before the matter was put to Cr Co. 

CW had written to Phil Cooper on this basis.

Phil Cooper had then rung CW on receipt of this letter making clear that the basis of the objection and the claim for 25 points was not based on registration but was based on the time line and the fact that S Kahn was not eligible for transfer as he had not been released by SP CC.

CW had promised to put this to M/C and had gone back to Bootle and SP CCs for their view on this. Bootle had then produced their time line of events - one that varied markedly from that of Northern; that from SP CC disagreed mostly with Bootle and a little with Northern's. 

The crux of the matter was what was said/not said, agreed/not agreed between the Cricket Chair at Sefton and the 3rd XI skippers from Bootle and Northern on the Saturday at Northern CC. In places the 3 accounts flatly contradicted each other. It was contended that S Khan was released/not released if payment of £100 took place, Northern were aware/not aware of a twelfth player who would/would not play if there was an objection etc. 

M/C discussed the matter at length. It was impossible to be sure which version was correct. There was either confusion or untruth here and it was not possible to differentiate reliably.

M/C unanimously decided therefore that the Cr Co decision should stand as this was based on the accurately defined "position (ii)" as set out above.

CW would write to Phil Cooper again.

· CB v St H 3rd XI

Noted and agreed

· U16/20s update

This had been amended and posted.

· Craig Prince and Rep match v Cheshire

Noted and agreed. Craig Prince would work with John Williams; JW would give him a ring.

· MCC at Bootle

Noted and agreed, M/C added its congratulations to all.

MB advised that New Brighton CC would be applying to stage this now Annual Fixture next year on the Marylebone Cricket Club's preferred date of the first Monday in August i.e. on the 6th August 2012. M/C unanimously agreed that the offer be accepted with pleasure

· Caldy appeal to M/C

Noted and agreed

· Bowling action reports

Noted and agreed, this had been covered already.

· Format of playoff game 18th Sept

It should be treated like any other "Final" where we paid for the catering, the umpires and the balls. The total cost was discussed and put at around £200.00 MB repeated his concern that this would be establishing a principle here - which was potentially dangerous but he accepted the point. It was agreed that we should pay for this strictly as a one off. SP CC would fund it and claim back via BACS in the end of season settlement. No wet weather contingency had been agreed. CW gave his apologies he would be at Chelmsford for the t20 National Final in Essex.

JW would write a brief note for the website informing of the basic arrangements.



	    7a


Fixt Sec's Report


	· L CC and L CCC thanks from Craig J to M/C

Craig had telephoned CW specifically to say thank you to M/C and to EH in particular. The gesture was appreciated by M/C

· Next Cup Draws

Ray Digman 1st XI KO Cup   Bootle or Ormskirk HOME

Chester 2nd XI Cup                 Burscough or Leigh HOME

EH to post on website

· t20 up date

CW gave a brief update, M/C wished New Brighton well at Middleton on Sunday 14th. The winners would stage the Regional Final was a big prize in itself and just one step from the televised semi finals and final at Chelmsford.


	7b

Registration Sec's Report


	· SP CC Registration past due date

· Several clubs had attempted to register players since the deadline which is against the rules.

· Management Committee discussed this issue at length.

Whilst appreciating the difficulty for clubs during the holiday period with player availability, particularly for 3rd and lower XIs, it was decided that there can be no relaxation of the Player Registration rules.  It would be unfair on clubs which have taken positive steps to select registered players to play before the deadline when better players were available.

· The only Play-Cricket nominations which would be accepted for the rest of the season are for U16 players and those players who have previously been registered on the L&DCC database. 

· U16 players will be eligible to play even if they haven't previously played for the club. 

· Previously registered players must have played for the club in previous seasons and must not have played for another club since then.  When nominating such players on Play-Cricket the club must confirm these qualifying conditions on the nomination form


	      8      
 Hon Secretary’s Report


	· SGM fall out / process to follow:

This had been covered to some extent in earlier discussions. CW had received and circulated a letter from BHP. The BHP C&G inspection would take place soon as would those of the M CC play-off club(s). We awaited the result of the relevant BHP SGM before the final confirmation was made.

· Anonymous letters

CW had received a second one (!), again supportive of M/C's position. These could only be ignored but it was touching that they were supportive of M/C.

· Old Xavs

There had been no further communications from Dave Reynolds.
· 2011/12 and 2013

This needed deciding for probable action in 2012 ready for 2013. JW would do another paper for M/C. 

We needed a special meeting of M/C to talk this through, there was not time tonight. It was agreed that this should be on Thur 25th August at  (New)2 Brighton CC at 7pm
· Paul B and date of PCL's Chairman meeting at Lords.

The ECB had circulated the agenda and discussion papers for this meeting including several on discipline. MB took exception to the lack of consultation here by ECB over these draft papers. Why were these Prems consulted? L&DCC had had its Disciplinary Regs widely copied. He was not keen on having to adopt these; those of the L&DCC worked very well and were used as exemplar by several other leagues. MB asked EH to carry this sentiment to the meeting.

EH felt he was briefed i.e. he had things to carry forward to that meeting and was wished good luck by M/C

· CW at ECB 20/07/2011

CW gave a brief description of a day at Lords the day before a Test Match. It had not been dull...



	9

LCB / ECB Issue


	· LCB was discussed

	10

AOB


	· JR notified that the Annual Dinner was to be on Fri 21st Oct 2011 at Bootle CC in the Cricket Nets Area, this could seat up to 300.The speaker was Graham Thorpe. Everton FC had now dismantled their marquee.

· MB commented that there had been no applications for support with training coaches. He would put a reminder on the website.

· MB advised that the League Cricket Conference Handbook entry needed updating. CW would do this in Dec at their Moseley CC meeting if the LCC pattern repeated as it usually did.



	11

Dates of next meetings


	· M/C New Brighton August  25th 7.00 pm     2012/13 single item agenda

· M/C New Brighton Sept        8th 6.00 pm




Appendix 1

M/C and Cr Co dates 2011

	M/C
	Thur 11th August
	Bootle CC at 6.00pm

	M/C
	 Thur 8th Sept
	New Brighton CC at 6.00 pm

	M/C
	Thur 25th August
	New Brighton CC at 7.00 pm

	Cr Co
	THUR 22nd Sept
	Bootle CC   at 7.30 pm

	M/C 
	Thur 6th Oct
	Bootle CC at 6.00 pm

	EoS SGM
	Tues 11th Oct
	Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm

	Cr Co (if/as  required)
	Tues 25th Oct
	Bootle CC at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 10th Nov
	New Brighton  CC at 6.00 pm

	3rd XI EoS SGM
	Tues 22nd Nov
	Sefton Park CC at 7.30 pm

	M/C 
	Thur 8th Dec
	Bootle CC at 6.00 pm

	M/C 
	Thur 12th Jan 2012
	Parkfield Liscard CC at 6.00 pm

	AGM 2012 
	Tues17th Jan 2012
	Bootle CC at 7.30 pm 


[image: image3.png]












[image: image4.png]






Residential Investment Property Short Term Finance
sponsors of

THE LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION
The ECB Premier League in Lancashire








Please reply to:  86/88 Wallasey Road, Wallasey, CH44 2AE

www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
The next meeting will be held at New Brighton CC on Thursday 8th Sept 2011 at 6.00pm.

Agenda
1
Apologies
2a
Minutes of Previous Meeting & Action Point Items
2b
Matters arising 

3             Hon Secretary’s Report

Handbook 2012

4a
Fixture Secs' Report

4b
Registration Sec's Report

5a            Hon Treasurer’s Report
5b 
 Website matters
(i) lpoolcomp
(ii) play-cricket
 
6
Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report

7
Club & Ground Chair’s Report
8      
Cricket Chair’s Report 

9
LCB / ECB Issue

10
AOB
11
Date of Next Meeting
 
1
9

